
The Heritage at Jefferson HOA 
Email:theheritagehoa@gmail.com 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 

1/24/2021 2:00PM 

  
Opening: The regular meeting of The Heritage at Jefferson HOA was called to order at 
2:05 pm on January 24, 2021 in the Clubhouse. This was our annual meeting and 
everyone was introduced and their roles.  
  
Present: Jeffery Sapp – President 

Andy Burton – Vice President 
Toya Clay – Treasurer  
Heather Baxter – Secretary  

Members at large present: Patrick Evans, Jade Yarbrough 

 

Discussion:  
Nathan Jaworski with Greener Accounting and Tax Service was there to present our 
2020 financials (attached) in which it was explained that our HOA is currently in 
very good standings.  Jeffery started the meeting by going down the agenda 
(attached).  Jeffery discussed plans for 2021 which include: 

● New pool company (since we were unhappy with the performance and 
maintenance of the pool company for 2020). We are looking at R&R 
Pools, which is a local company. 

● New parking area for the pond located on Ronald Reagan Ln. This 
should be completed in the next few weeks (waiting on completion of 
wire/rope fence and posts leading down to the pond area as well as 
signage).  

● Plans for pool expansion (approved by HOA Board at Dec. 2020 
meeting). This will include a 0-24” entry pool with mushroom, 
additional seating area, separate pump system and pump house. Please 
see attached detailed plans for the new pool area. Ground breaking 
will be in 3-4 weeks and plans to open in April 2021.  

        Open discussion from residents: 
● Chairs at the pool: plans are to open all pool chairs for residential use 

for the 2021 pool season. 



● Suggestion to have a separate management company to monitor 
neighborhood covenants/violations. This is something the HOA board 
will look into (costs).  

● Tennis courts: plans to replace the nets this year (2021) 
● Complaint about roaming dogs and to please monitor the 

“whereabouts” of your pet(s) to avoid being a nuisance to other 
neighbors. 

● New pool company: no increase in costs. The benefit is that this new 
company (R&R Pools) is local. 

● Look into expanding sidewalks when pool company/landscapers come 
in to pour concrete for new pool area. 

● Minutes from HOA meetings to be posted to website. 
● Need to add more woodchips to the playground area and also look into 

the cost of variation of ground cover (rubber chips) to see if the cost 
would be in our budget. 

● It was mentioned by Jeffery Sapp that we have taken a residential vote 
on proposed camera system, and since this was voted down by the 
residents, it would not be looked into further. 

● Pat Evans let residents at meeting know that an unmarked police 
vehicle would be periodically sitting in his driveway on Ronald 
Reagan Ln. to watch those that may be running the stop sign(s) on 
Ronald Reagan Ln. and Jefferson Blvd. 

● Resident mentions that there is a makeshift “treehouse” on HOA 
property at the end of Ronald Reagan Ln. and that this needs to be 
removed asap as this is on HOA property and also because it is 
causing a buildup of debris/trash in surrounding area as well as on the 
street (which can cause damage to vehicle tires). 
 
**It was also mentioned by Jeffery Sapp, President, that the Nextdoor 
App will ​not​ be used by the HOA and to please email any concerns or 
questions to the HOA email (​theheritagehoa@gmail.com​).** 
 

 
 
An election of officers was done for 2021. No changes were made from 2020. 
President - Jeffery Sapp 
Vice President - Andy Burton 
Treasurer - Toya Clay 
Secretary - Heather Baxter (also clubhouse rental coordinator) 
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Members at large –  Pat Evans 
  Jade Yarbrough  
  

Committee members: 
Welcoming – Brittany Odom  
Social – Christy Reese (Nikki Sapp stepped down from 2020 position) 
 
 
 



















 
 

 




